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Promoting health and hygiene
1.14 Nappy changing
Policy statement

No child will be excluded from Beechoak Farm nor discriminated against who may, for any reason, not yet be toilet trained. We work in partnership with parents towards toilet training when the child is ready.
We see toilet training as a self help skill that children can learn with full support and guidance from those around them.
Procedures
· Changing areas are warm and there are safe areas to lay the children down.

· Every child will be changed by a familiar member of staff with whom they feel comfortable with.

· Members of staff who have not received a full Disclosure and Barring Service (DBS) check are not allowed to change nappies.

· Parents are asked to provide their child’s nappies and wipes which will be labelled clearly with their name.

· Gloves and aprons are worn when changing nappies and the mat is cleaned after each child.

· All staff are aware of hygiene procedures and adhere to them when changing nappies.

· We ensure that nappy changing is a relaxed positive experience for the children and staff refrain from using ‘inappropriate’ comments about the child’s genitals or the contents of the nappy.

· Beechoak Farm has a ‘duty of care’ towards children’s personal needs therefore children are not left in wet/ soiled nappies or clothing.

· Nappies and pull ups are disposed of in a Sanjenic bin.

· Young children are encouraged to show an interest in using the toilet. We will work in partnership with the child’s parents if both parties feel that the child is ready to begin toilet training.
· There are toilets within each room to allow children access when needed. We encourage children to take themselves to the toilet independently.

· They are encouraged to wash their hands and soap and paper towels are readily available. We use pictorial guides above each sink to remind children of the steps involved when washing their hands.

This policy was adopted by staff at Beechoak Farm Montessori preschool.
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